

SAFEPATH MEETING  
April 22, 2022 - Macomber Room

Attendees: Mary Ann Driscoll, Tom Maher, Emilie Spaulding, Dick Spaulding, Nancy Borden, Todd Baker, Pat Wilson, Jane Finn, Dave McGuckin, Terri Golter, Chris Robillard DPW)

Mary Ann Driscoll called the meeting to order at 3:30 PM.

Emilie made a motion to accept the March 10 Minutes as amended. Pat seconded the motion. All approved.

Tom introduced Chris Robillard from DPW and shared his excellent credentials. Mary Ann then introduced the Committee to Chris.

Mary Ann gave a brief history of the project for Chris. Mary Ann will deliver a set of the Ironwood drawings to Chris. Tom explained that the State is hoping to have the preliminary engineering stage of the 10 year plan to redo IB ready sometime in 2023. The Safepath has paid for a survey from Pit Lane to the Causeway and Ironwood will have a drawing of that section ready for our Town Meeting on Ma 10. Safepath will man a table during the election hours on May 10 to show and explain that plan to residents.

There is a storm drain across the street from the section from Tabbutt Way to Beach Hill Road that drains into the section where we have identified wetlands. When we receive the construction plans we will need to reach out to DOT regarding those plans. Tom will contact DOT at the time and also ask about that storm drain.

In order to get bids from Mac and Rye Beach we need construction drawings. Mary Ann spoke to Jeff at Ironwood and they hope to have the drawings completed by mid-late May. We will meet with Chris once we have the drawings and give him a copy. Chris works 7-3 so we will arrange a meeting during those hours.

Mary Ann shared the results from the resident survey on the section from Pit Lane to the Causeway that we did through Ironwood. Tom will locate the copy of the ROW plans at Town Hall. Emilie will invite the neighbors that live across from the Commons who will be affected by this Phase and discuss the Plan with them.

Fundraising - the estimate for this phase is \$419,000. We have \$236,000 in the bank. We would like to raise another \$200,000 to complete this phase. Pat Wilson, member of the Garden Club, offered to speak with the President to see if we could have a table at their Annual Plant Sale. It was suggested to have a table at the School if there is an event there. Dave suggested that someone attend a School Board meeting. They meet the first Monday of the month at 5 PM at the School. Todd suggested we do another Town mailing.

The next meeting will be held on May 19 at 3:30. We will schedule the Macomber Room for that time. At that meeting we will discuss a construction committee to meet with Chris.

Emilie made a motion to adjourn. Pat seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 PM.

Respectively submitted, Jane Finn